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CALENDAR OF EVENTS                        
 
Term 3 
Week 1  
Monday 22nd July 
Tuesday 23rd July 
Wednesday 24th July 
 
 
Friday 26th July 
 
Week 2 
Monday 29th July 
Tuesday 30th July 
Wednesday 31st July 
 
Week 3  
Tuesday 6th August 
 
 
 
Wednesday 7th  August 
 
Week 4  
Tuesday 13 July 
Wednesday 14 July 
Thursday 15 July 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
Staff Development Day - No Students 
Students Return for Term 3 
NAIDOC Performer 
Kindergarten 2020 School Readiness Session    

commences 5:30pm 
K-2 Athletics Carnival 
 
 
Ryde School Spectacular Dance & Soloist Auditions 
Instrumental Concert 
OC Test (Year 4) 
 
EDUCATION WEEK 
Education Week Events 

 Open Classrooms – 9:15am – 10:00am 

 Extra-Curricular Performance Assembly – 
10:00am                                     

Extra-Curricular Photos 
 
 
Kindy Excursion - Sydney Aquarium & Wildlife Zoo 
Book Week Performance Years 1 & 2 
Intermediate Choir - North Epping PS 

 

 
CURRENT NOTES/PAYMENTS  
 
Year 6 Camp  

 Permission Note  

 Instalment #2 - $100.00 due 
29th July 

 Instalment #3 - $100.00 due 
12th August 

 
K-2 Athletics Carnival 

 Permission note due  

Kindergarten Aquarium /Wildlife 

 Payment and note due 
Tuesday 30th July 

 
P&C NOTES 
 

 Expression of Interest for 
Playground committee 

 

This term our classes will be participating in some more lessons on our 4 school 
expectations in the playground and the procedures for around the school. In the weeks 
coming up you may notice some new posters going up around the school. We would like 
to encourage to students to keep displaying the correct expectations to receive Ermo 
tokens for the weekly draw for a reward with Ms Riley. 

 

 
 
 
 

Winbourne Street, West Ryde NSW 2114  

Email: ermington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

           Phone: 02 9874 4109      Fax: 02 9804 7552 

Week  1 Term 3                                      Tuesday 23rd July, 2019 



 
 
 

Welcome to Term 3 
Welcome back to Term 3. I hope each one of our students had a wonderful holiday and are now ready for 
an engaging term of learning. This term brings a range of activities including Education Week and Book 
Week where we celebrate teaching and learning and the education of students within NSW Public 
Schools.  
 
Teacher Learning 
Yesterday, our teachers participated in a range of professional learning activities where they evaluated 
the school plan and participated in Teacher Professional Learning on Reading, Learning and Support and 
effective habits of mind/learner qualities of students.  
 
Safety Around Our School 
Please follow the road rules and school safety expectations when dropping off or collecting your child from 
school.  
 
Drive Safely: School Zones are 40km/h. Please adhere to this speed and watch out for children.    
 
Kiss and Ride: These zones operate under the same conditions as no parking zones, which means you may 
stop to drop off or pick up children for a maximum of 2 minutes. You're required to remain in, or within 3 
metres of, your vehicle. 
 
The Kiss and Ride on Winbourne St, closer to Fir Tree Ave was implemented as a Parent and Citizens 
initiative with parent volunteers. As there are no parents who have volunteered to support at the Kiss and 
Ride, staff members endeavour to assist the students who are waiting, however at times staff have to 
attend meetings. If there are any parent volunteers who would like to assist, please contact the school 
office on 9874 4109.  
 
Please ensure you pick your children up promptly from Kiss and Ride at 3pm when school concludes as 
there have been times where children have been waiting until 3:30pm.  
 
Crossing Supervisors: The crossing supervisors support students and parents in crossing the road before 
and after school. Please follow the instructions of 
the crossing supervisor.  
 
School Uniform 
Last term, there were occasions where students 
were not in the correct uniform. Please see the 
images of Winter Uniform for girls and boys. There 
shouldn’t be any variations. For Sports Uniform, 
black tights are not acceptable. If your child is not in 
full school uniform, you will need to write a note to 
your child’s class teacher explaining why.  
 
 
2-6 Athletics Carnival  
The 2-6 Athletics Carnival was a great success. There was plenty of team spirit and I was impressed with 
the motivation and willingness of our students. Thank you Mr Lawless, Miss McMurray and Miss Workman 
for the coordination and to the students from Marsden High School who assisted teachers at field events. 
Ribbons will be handed out to those students from the 3-6 Athletics Carnival at this Friday morning 
assembly.  I would also like to thank Mrs Dunn who was of great assistance at the long jump. Thank you to 
the P&C for the coordination of snacks and the sausage sizzle for the students. It was wonderful to see our 
community come together. On Friday this week, our K-@ students will participate in an Athletics Carnival 
at school 

Principal Report 



My Community Project Grant 
The P&C recently submitted an application to obtain a grant to upgrade the play and learning space at 
Ermington Public School.  Please vote for the project through the link: 
https://mycommunityproject.service.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
A lot of the P&C fundraising is being directed to improved play spaces and I appreciate the P&Cs 
commitment to this project.  
 
I look forward to another great term of teaching and learning,  
 
Ms Jen Riley 
Principal 
 

School Readiness Session 
A school readiness session will be held this Wednesday 24th 
July at 5:30pm for any interested parents who would like to 
understand more about the transition from preschool to 
Kindergarten. This workshop is offered to the wider 
community, even those not necessarily attending Ermington 
PS in 2020. Please spread the word if you know any parents of 
pre-schoolers who are interested in learning more about 
school readiness.  The information session will be held in the 
Kindergarten rooms. 
 
Enrolling Now for Kindergarten 2020  
We are currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2020. If you know anyone with children who will be 
starting school next year, please encourage them to enrol.  
 

Ms Jen Riley 
Principal 
 
 
 
 

Kindergarten 
Welcome back to school! We hope the students had a lovely break and are ready to do some wonderful 
learning in Term 3. This Wednesday we are lucky to have a performance to celebrate NAIDOC week which 
was in the holidays. This week’s news topic will be talking about something special you did in the holidays 
and bring in a photograph or drawing. We need parent helpers for Friday sport from 9-10am. Please contact 
your child’s teacher if you are able to help out. The blue work sample folders need to be returned to your 
child’s teacher. Sight words for this week are happy, sad, excited, holidays and felt. This week’s sounds are 
‘cl’ and ‘bl’. 
 
Stage 1 
Stage 1 teachers would like to give students a warm welcome back to school. We are sure everyone has 
had a well-deserved break and are looking forward to the term ahead. This week, students will be revising 
sight words as well as past, present and future tense during spelling and grammar. Students will be 
practising the “magic c” formation in handwriting and will be participating in a range of fine-motor 
activities. This week in mathematics, Year 1 students will learn about the commutative property and Year 
2 will focus on different mental strategies that will assist them with solving addition and subtraction 
problems.  A friendly reminder that the K-2 athletics carnival is on this Friday. Parents are more than 
welcome to attend!  
 
 
 
 

Stage News 

https://mycommunityproject.service.nsw.gov.au/


Stage 2 
Welcome to a very exciting term 3. Stage 2 have started planning their independent informative texts on 
plants. Some classes have been introduced to their new novel study in literacy. In mathematics we are 
working on rounding numbers and expanding larger numbers. We are looking forward to NAIDOC day 
tomorrow. It was great to see such enthusiastic, happy students return to school for another term of 
learning. Ribbons for the Athletics carnival will be handed out this Friday.   

 
Stage 3 
Hopefully we have all returned to school refreshed and raring to go.  Last term was really busy and perhaps 
this term might be less so (but that is doubtful)! On Monday all teachers took part in various workshops 
which were designed to help us come up with new ideas in ways to make your child's learning journey more 
interesting, exciting and meaningful.  We are all on a learning journey which makes our lives so rewarding!  
On Wednesday we all will be celebrating NAIDOC week by coming to school in mufti, creating aboriginal 
art, participating in some traditional games and listening to indigenous speakers. Our recorder and violin 
musicians will be attending the combined Instrumental concert 
at the Opera House next Tuesday.  These children will not be 
attending school as they will be at the Opera House for a 
rehearsal during the day and will perform in the concert at 
night. On Monday our dancers will be auditioning for the Ryde 
Spectacular. Choir members will begin to learn their many 
songs for the Spectacular.  This term, beginning in week 3, 
Stage 3 will be put into groups to begin their work producing 
an electric circuit.  Year 6 will be journeying to Canberra and 
our history studies will revolve around studies in government 
and Year 5 will be learning all about Federation.  Ribbons for 
the Athletics carnival will be handed out this Friday.   
 
 
 
 
NAIDOC  
NAIDOC Day will be celebrated this Wednesday with a number of activities 
exploring the history, culture  and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples, traditional Aboriginal games and a special performance. 
Students are asked to wear mufti clothing in the colours of the Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander flags and bring a gold coin donation. All money raised will 
be donated to Reconciliation Australia 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Around the School 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwivr7nrjsrjAhVCVH0KHdI8C3wQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FNAIDOC%2F&psig=AOvVaw0NvldS0h48fH_yJg4zRGPl&ust=1563939507975604


 
 
 
PSSA – Friday 26th July 2019 
 

Sport Next game Location 

Tiger Tag Morrison Bay Reserve 

Junior Soccer Meadowbank Park 

Senior Soccer Meadowbank Park 

Junior Netball Meadowbank Park 

Senior Netball Meadowbank Park 

 

Premiers Sporting Challenge 
This week we have started the NSW premier's sporting Challenge. Students will participate in a 10 week 
physical activity Challenge period which aims to have more students, more active, more often. Physical 
activity isn't just about being fit, it's about building resilience, improving concentration, and supporting 
overall health and wellbeing. Students are given awards for the amount of time they spend being active. 
  
Award levels for the 10 week challenge reflect a daily activity 
time commitment - either as part of a class or team or as an 
individual. All types of moderate to vigorous physical 
activities can count toward an award. Activities may include 
time spent in a broad range of sports and recreational 
pursuits during lunchtime, in school sport programs, class 
time, before or after school and on weekends. 
 
 
 

 
Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop will be open every Tuesday on weeks 1, 2 and 3 of each month and Wednesday, week 1 
of the month.  Online orders are accepted at all times. 
 
Opening Hours 

 Tuesday, 7th August – 8:30am – 9:15am 

 Wednesday, 8th August – 5:30pm – 6:30pm 

 Tuesday, 13th August – 8:30am – 9:15am 

 Tuesday, 20th August – 8:30am – 9:15am 

 Tuesday, 3rd September – 8:30am – 9:15am 

 Wednesday, 4th September – 5:30pm – 6:30pm 

 Tuesday, 10th September – 8:30am – 9:15am 

 Tuesday, 17th September – 8:30am – 9:15am 
 

Attention: Year 5 Parent/Carers 
Education Week Morning Tea will be on Monday 5th August.  Year 5 students 
are asked to please bring in a plate and drop it off at the hall the morning of 
the morning tea. Year 5 parents are needed to help serve tea/coffee and 
delicious treats. 

 Set up 8.45 and Serving TBC 
If you able to help or require more information, please email Belinda on 
nosworthybelinda@yahoo.com.au 
 
 
 

P&C News 

Sport News 

mailto:nosworthybelinda@yahoo.com.au


Education Week Morning Tea    
Monday, 5th August the Year 5 students and parents will be hosting morning tea for Visitors. All treats will 
be 50c each and Tea/coffee $2.00.  (Small change will be appreciated) 
 
3-6 Athletics Carnival 
A massive thank you to all the volunteers who gave up their time for help at the 3 to 6 Athletics Carnival.   
Many hands do make light work and lots of laughs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
McCAINS PIZZA SINGLES ARE OUT OF STOCK - for a few months (manufacturer issue). We will temporarily 
sell Allied Chefs Stone Baked Ham & Pineapple Pizza (150g) which is larger, and costs $3.50. 
 
CANTEEN POLICY FOR CHILDREN WITH NO LUNCH/IOUs 
The IOU book is to be used as a necessity when a child has genuinely forgotten or lost their lunch and not 
as a convenience for parents. No exceptions. Children will be given a toastie or garlic bread for recess and 
a sandwich (vegemite/honey/jam) for lunch. No drinks will be given - the bubblers are available. No orders 
above $2.50 per child. Thanks for your co-operation. 
 
CANTEEN ONLINE ORDERING 
We have numerous children coming to the canteen who are not sure if they have a lunch ordered online. 
Please discuss with your children when to expect an online lunch order or whether they have lunch from 
home. We are extremely busy serving at lunchtime and do not have time to keep checking the computer 
for online orders which have not been placed. If a parent has forgotten to order their child’s lunch online 
and they have no food from home, a sandwich will be given according to the IOU policy above. 
 
If you wish to use online ordering go to https://myschoolconnect.com.au to sign up. 
 
VEGETARIAN BURGERS:  $4.00 with salad or $3.00 no salad. Your choice of sauce included. 
 

Canteen News 

https://myschoolconnect.com.au/


VOLUNTEERS The canteen is short of volunteers on Fridays. If anyone is available to help out on Fridays 
please let Wendy know on 0412154004 or wlarocca5@gmail.com thank you. 
 
ROSTER 
Mon 22 July SDD Mon 29 July Wendy, Nirmali 
Tues 23 July Cecilia, Julia, Ku Tues 30 July Cecilia, Ros (5th week) 
Wed CLOSED Wed CLOSED 
Thurs 25 July Amanda, Tirtha, Xiaomin (pm) Thurs 1 Aug Beth, Carol, Xiaomin (pm) 
Fri 26 July Wendy, Ahra, NEED HELP Fri 2 Aug Wendy, Emma, NEED HELP 
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Newsletter Deadline 

Articles should be submitted electronically to the 
School Office by 12 noon Monday.  

These should be sent to:  

 ermington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  Subject: Newsletter Insert 

The school often publishes information on behalf of community 

groups – parents need to decide on the appropriateness of 

activities involving their child. It is the responsibility of each 

parent to research the bona fides of any organisation in which 

you wish for your child to be involved. The school accepts no 

responsibility with regard to advertisements placed in the 

newsletter.  Parents and guardians should make their own 

decision. 

mailto:ermington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 


